
St.JosephHealth  St. 
Joseph Hospital

December 6, 
2019

Hussain Bhatia, PhD, S.E.  Supervisor  Seismic 
Compliance Unit  Office of Statewide Health 
Planning and Development 2020 W. El Camino 
Avenue, Suite 800  Sacramento, CA 95833

Re: Senate Bill 2190: Board of Directors Attestation of Hospital Building Seismic 
Compliance St. Joseph Hospital, Orange, Facility #10457

Dear Mr. Bhatia:

This letter is in response to the requirements identified in Assembly Bill 2190, Section 130066 and 
California Title 24, Chapter 6, Article 1, Section 1.5.1.4, which requires the hospital to submit a letter of 
attestation regarding Senate Bill 1953 seismic compliance requirements for the January 1, 2030 
compliance deadline.  The Board of Trustees for St. Joseph Hospital is aware that any hospital 
buildings that are currently rated SPC 1, rated SPC 2, or rated less than NPC 5, must meet the 
January 1, 2030 seismic compliance deadlines.

Sincerely,

Jeremy S. Zoch, PhD, MHA, FACHE 
Chief Executive

CC: Jeff West, Executive Director Regional 
Real Estate Strategy & Operations


